White Fields January 1, 2021 Page 8

2020... A Year in Review

Steven Enoch, Liberia

The year began with crusades which took us to Bong County where we started a new church in LAMCO Camp and visited other towns that were around and preached and baptized. We move to Kpatuo Nimba where we planted a church. We were on our way to Sanniquillie when the country was locked down and we returned to Monrovia. A new church was planted in Ganta, New Wuo's Town called Third Charity, Ganta City. That means three new Charity Churches were planted in 2020. We also visited Margibi County, Grand Bassa County, we had Crusades in Gbah's Town, Number One Compound and Big Joe Town in Buchanan City. Due to the Covid-19 we were forced to stop the trips out of town.

We bought a lot of land for 2nd Charity Church of Christ where a foundation was started. The walls are yet to go up due to lack of funds. Please join us in prayer for their building.

The Central Church in Ganta has reached roof level with no funds to complete it. The roof and floors with plastering needs your prayers.

The Charity Church in Ghaapa, Guinea has built their church to roof level also needing roofing materials, with floors and plastering. Please pray for them.

We have three of our children in the medical field, two in a Medical College while one is in a Medical Institute after which he will continue his study. Please pray with us for them because they will be working in the New Health Center when completed. This is the Senior year for Hanna and Samuel.

We now have 33 Charity Churches that are operating here in Africa. Two in Guinea and 31 in 6 of Liberia's fifteen Counties. Keep us in prayers for more support for the men that are on the fields as some of them need some help to remain at the battle front.

We concluded the year with our Annual Convention that was held in Monrovia at the Central Church. Funds collected was given to 3rd Charity in Upper Caldwell to get a parcel of land to build a building. In that Convention some people were baptized. We planned to take it to Ganta in 2021 by the grace of God.

We thank you and all our kind sponsors who kept us in the fields for the Lord through the year. We pray that the Lord will bless you all continually.

Have a Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year 2021.



Immersions in 2020

We praise God that during this year 2020 there have been 1389 souls who have accepted Jesus as Savior and Lord and obeyed Him in Christian baptism. Praise the Lord!!! Pray for these new Brothers and Sisters in Christ!

www.white-fields.org

The Fields Are White Unto Harvest



P.O. Box 1089 Joplin, Mo 64802-1089

Lori's number 417-291-7225 www.white-fields.org wfoe@yahoo.com

January 1, 2021

2020

A Year in Review

I remember the last few days of 2019, everyone was so excited that we were entering not only a new year but a new decade. None of us had any idea what was coming!

I lost my Dad, White Fields lost it's founder, but we rejoice because we know where Reggie Thomas is and we know we will see him again in Heaven. Reggie's main mission for White Fields was (and still is) going into all the world spreading God's Word and baptizing lost souls into Christ. During 2020, this proved to be more difficult as the entire world was locked down. God is always faithful! He provided new ways, new opportunities to accomplish this goal this year. We are thankful God's work continued. Enjoy reading these year end reports.

Oscar Cottam, Antigua

Yearly Report of Oscar Cottam. Pastor of the Belmont Christian Church in Antigua, West Indies. The year 2020 is a year that I will never forget.

January 2020 our congregation was averaging fifty in attendance.

In March our attendance dropped significantly due to the Coronavirus. It is amazing how everyone was so frightened to attend Church.

In April all the churches were ordered to be closed.

In July we were told Churches would be allowed to reopen, but not more than twenty were allowed to attend services. It was very hard for all of us, are we going to select who should and who should not attend?

In spite of all of this and the fear of getting the virus we baptized a lady. One soul added to the Kingdom of God. We rejoiced for the precious soul who so willingly went to the sea and was baptized.

There are still restrictions and our congregation is not doing to badly. Our attendance on Sunday averaged thirty. We are trusting God that 2021 things will get back to normal, and our attendance will get better, averaging sixty and more. Because of COVID-19 our hands are tied, we cannot visit and work for the Lord as we should.

Page 2 White Fields January 1, 2021

2020... A Year in Review

Descar Auzeel, St Marc, Haiti

We thank God for you and for your family. We have no other custodians. He still provides protection to His children we say thank you and he continues to protect you against the Covid-19 pandemic. First of all I wish you a Merry Christmas 2020 and a very Happy New Year 2021 and may the Lord bless you abundantly and be always at your help. This year is for us a year of struggle but God always protects us. 1) The covid-19 pandemic. 2) Insecurity of all kinds, the phenomenon of banditry and kidnapping which are in vogue in the country despite all God protecting us. After the pandemic we had organized a week of program during the month of September. On Saturday, December 26, 2020 we will have water baptism for new members, 7 people will dive in the waters of baptism. December 31 will be an evening of glory to the Lord. Worship, praise and thanks. We do not stop thanking you and our sponsors, our obligation is to pray for you and for them. Your economic support to us helps us a lot.

3 John, 1: 2 - Beloved, I wish that you prosper in all respects and be in good health, as the condition of your soul prospers.

Love, Descar Auzeel

Promise Land Preachers, Haiti

For the year 2020 the Promise Land Ministry has grown in numbers by a couple of hundreds in attendance. We have overall 28 baptisms. We have presented 9 new babies to Christ, 3 weddings and 3 new congregations have started. One new church building has been built. Most importantly we have grown spiritually. A lot of our church members have learned to trust more in our Lord Jesus Christ in dark times, given that we had a world virus that no humans could stop, and they witnessed the protection of the Lord was with them. We had no victims in the Promise Land Ministry, not one death, not even one illness. We praise the all mighty God for that. The Promise Land Orphanage remains at 40 children through the year even though we had many requests throughout the year, we couldn't meet those requests due to insufficient means. The Promise Land Schools are what struggle the most this year. We could not afford paying our teachers. We managed to school over 400 children from Christian families that were unable to pay for school.

John Sumo, Liberia

As you already know I lost my wife last year. My kids and I went through tough times, but the Almighty God is with us. Please pray with us for God's favor and financial supports for my children schooling.

The year 2020 was great and wonderful through the special Grace of God. Even though COVID-19 second wave came, but we have already known several ways of worship. (a) Home Churches have grown. Few are baptized and added to the Body of Christ. (b) We have been using the Passion of Christ films to win new converts to the Churches of Christ. © We often rented the projectors to do the viewing. (d) We sometimes do online evangelism through messenger and WhatsApp with those that have smartphone. But this is costly. Because of COVID-19 few persons were baptized this year as compared to other years. By 2021 we are anticipating doing a place of worship for one of our new cells groups. Please pray with us for God's favor and financial aid.

White Fields January 1, 2021 Page 7

2020... A Year in Review

Roland McGill, Liberia

This is a summary report reflecting the year 2020. The year (2020) under review can be best described/ characterized as a year filled with grieve, tragedies, massive deaths, sorrows, pains, sicknesses, non achievements etc, it will forever be remembered in the history of our existence, nevertheless all glory belongs to the Almighty God, He is the real and only true meaning/reason we are still counted among the living today.

My heart and prayers goes out to the many families and friends who have been directly or indirectly affected by this deadly virus especially those who have lost family & love ones.

I am also very much grateful to all our Christian friends/prayer partners, especially our supporters who continued to send us financial assistance through White Fields, may God richly reward your goodwill toward us and our families for the propagation of the gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ.

During the year under review our church doors remain open for the most part except for April & May at which time had to go into lockdown due to the COVID-19. Church meetings during those periods were banned, all fellowships were conducted in our homes. Churches were again allowed to resume partially only on Sundays due to the curfew, gradually our weekly activities were restored as the curfew relaxed. All of our schedule outdoor activities including communities' revivals were cancelled due to the COVID-19 restrictions, however by the grace of God we were able to conduct three days indoor revival at the church between November 25 to 27.

All regular church activities including the observance of the Lord's supper, teaching/preaching, adult Sunday schools & prayer meeting were constant. We had three baptisms, all female adults and by the grace of God there have been no COVID-19 related cases within our church membership neither within our families, sadly we lost one of our adult female members as a result of a tragic car accident.

While it's true that the virus situation in our country has not been severe as compared to other countries including the USA, our economic conditions worsened, prices of basic goods and commodities have sky rocked in an unprecedented wave, creating an extreme and unbearable level of daily hardship. Our biggest challenges and prayer requests are as follows:

*Sponsors/financial supporters continuously for us & family.

- *A favorable respond from our landlady to our request for a renewal/extension of our church least agreement to enable us continue our church services unhindered and uninterrupted.
- *The next and also very important on our prayer list is the funds needed to securd another lease, our church income is very low and can barely take care of the weekly running of the church, 98 percent of our membership are unemployed and have no stable means of income.
- *Finally on our prayer list is the construction of the church building on the Church owned property located within the township of Brewerville, some couples of miles outside of Monrovia, this parcel of land (one lot) was purchased in 2007 (again through the help/effort of the late Evangelist Reggie Thomas who help raised the funds) however we could not start any work there as the place was still bush and uninhabited, currently a fast growing community is developing there and I think time is right for us to start a local fellowship/church there.

We will be directing most of our time, prayers & effort on this project come 2021, we have been praying for financial support over the past years for this project. We have also been saving up from our offering every penny we could spare for this project. We haven't yet received any financial help or commitment but we are determine to kick start the project with the little we have save as a first step of faith & trust in God's ability to make way for the funds/materials needed for this worthy Christian venture.

Page 6 White Fields January 1, 2021

2020... A Year in Review

Suman Singh, India

I want to thank and praise God for all He has done for me, members of my family and the entire house of faith in this current pandemic crisis. He has been good to us all the time. The first three months of the year went smoothly in preaching and teaching of God's Word to those around us. Then we were in complete lockdown from the last week of March to the 15th June due to Covid-19. Then the government gave us permission to open the Churches to hold worship services from June 21 in partial lockdown. We could gather for worship four weeks only and later 24 hours curfew was imposed on four Sundays in our district due to growth in positive cases. The government granted permission for Church gatherings from August 16. So, we started Sunday worship and Church services by following government instructions like wearing masks, sanitizing hands and social distancing. Church attendance has been thin during this current crisis. I thank God for He has remembered the brethren who were tested Covid-19 positive and healed them. They are doing well now by God's grace and protection. We had four baptisms in the last few months. I would visit the homes of the Church members and encouraged them with God's Word and prayers and studied the Bible with new contacts during partial lockdown period. There is a great need for Holy Bibles in our evangelistic ministry. We receive many requests from non- Christians for Bibles. Please pray for this need. Thank you for your support for Bibles. Our preachers and their families are good by the grace of God and your prayers, but face financial crisis for the lack of sufficient income from their respective Congregation. I request you please keep our preachers and their needs in your prayers and thoughts. Yesterday we conducted Bible class for youth. I distributed Bibles, they were very happy to receive new Bibles. The Bibles I give for your support only. We appreciate White Field Overseas Evangelism Director Sister Lori and sponsors during this COVID-19 time that have not stop support this is a great thing our ministry work. May God richly bless White Fields and White Fields sponsors. We pray coming new year 2021 is Blessed Year without Corona around the world. We are continuing to pray for you and your ministry. I am deeply grateful for your continued prayers and support. I am very thankful for your fellowship and encouragement for our ministry of winning lost souls. I send our love and kind regards to vou, your sweet family and the brethren there. Christian Love. Brother Suman Singh, Preacher India.

Francius Joseph, Gonaives, Haiti

White Fields January 1, 2021 Page 3

2020... A Year in Review

Rolando Duarte, Havana, Cuba

Report of Christian Church in Habana del Este period of August to December 20 of 2020. Preacher Rolando Duarte Address: Edificio 305 Apto 2 City Camilo Cienfuegos, Province La Habana. Aa: 26. Baptism: 2 in August. Because the second quarantine by the increase of contaminated persons since August to November, it was necessary to suspend the meeting here and established the family services, in 7 homes, 4 here and 3 in other areas, with a total of 7 elders leading in 7 homes and including the Lord's Supper every Sunday in every home. The Bible studies were suspended by COVID-19, but we announced we will continue it on January, with the Book of Acts. The first Sunday of this month we had a meeting of unity with a independent church near of us, with Pentecostal tendency, but they accepted to take the Lord's Supper with the unleavened bread and the fruit of the grape we brought there and doing that service in a similar way as us. Now we are preparing the celebration of Christmas on the 25th and on Sunday the 27th in a house of Doris, a member who rents rooms and where Reggie stayed rented and preached to her. She has a wide garden where we celebrated Christmas in previous years. We planning to participate around 45 members, God willing. Almost all preachers of our group had called me to know about us and you both, and they are waiting meet with you when you may come here, we hope in a next trimester of 2021. Be blessed. ROLANDO

Patrick Lewis, Liberia, Africa

We greet you in the Mighty name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Thank you for your goodness and kindness toward me and the ministry also other ministries of the world of which you are of great help. May God bless you a lot.

During 2020 year under review, January to December 20 ,2020, we are pleased to present the annual report of the Church. Activities: Bible Studies, Evangelism, Prayer meeting, Fast and Prayer, revival and (51) worship services we held successfully.

Weekly activities of the Church:

Fast and Prayer: Wednesday 6:00 AM - 12Midday Evangelism: Wednesday 2:30 PM - 4:30 PM Bible Studies: Wednesday 5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Prayer meeting: Friday 5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Worship Service: Sunday 10:00 AM - 12:30 PM

Present Development: Thank you for the money for the Church roof. The Church will be working on the roof of the building after the Christmas because of the rain and will sent you photos of the work here in January 2021.

Prayer Request:

Please pray with us for Bibles to be distributed to the new converts of the Church and other surrounding villages of which some were Muslims that got Baptized since 2018.

Yours in Christ Brother Patrick G. Lewis Page 4 White Fields January 1, 2021

2020... A Year in Review

Albert C Arumugam, India

Ministry Annual Report. Dear loving Director of White Fields, Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus. I hope you and your family are doing well in this evil season of CORONA. Here we are safe and staying healthy. This is my annual ministry report as monthly of 2020.

January - 1st As per our church activity every year January 1st we will make a trip to anywhere as picnic. This year we went to Pulicut which is seashore of Bay of Bengal at that time, I baptized three souls into Christ, husband and wife and one young lady PTL.

January - 5th Loving feast after our church worship service at Uthukottai Christian church.

February - 5 Katchur Church of Christ, Elder's son wedding.

April - 21st Corona relief fund distribution at Uthukottai Christian Church, there were so many families struggled for their daily food at the time of lock down Brother David Chandler sent some money to help them.

April - 22th Corona relief : Rice Distribution at our branch Church of Seenikuppam for 40 families. Preacher: Enoch Eagambaram.

April - 28th Corona relief : Rice Distribution at Katchur Church of Christ for 40 families. Preacher : Solomon Chittibabu.

May - 3th Corona relief : Rice Distribution at Jambu Kesavapuram Church of Christ for 20 families. Preacher : Jestin Velayadam.

July - 4th Uthukottai Christian Church, celebrated Pastor Albert C Arumugam Birthday.

July - 19th Baptism service Jambu Kesavapuram (AP). One young man and one young lady two souls baptized in to Christ. Preacher: Jestin Velayadam.

September - 1st Baptism service at Pallavakkam Christian Church there were four souls baptized into Christ from one family father, mother, son, and daughter-in-law. Preacher: Enoch Eagambarm.

September - 28th I baptized one young lady from Chennai who is the wife of my brother's grandson.

October - 30th My Brother's grandson's wedding in Chennai.

November - 8th Baptism service at Uthukottai Christian Church. I baptized one young lady into Christ.

December - 11th I baptized one young man and one young lady before their wedding at Kaiveli (AP) on that same day.

December - 18th Christmas celebration at Leo Gym Sathiyavedu (AP). There were 30 young men participated. I preached among them why Jesus came to the world as a man. After my preaching all the young men very happy to hear God's Word.

Totally 13 souls baptized and added into the church PTL. There are needs in my ministry, my three co-preachers need support and also I am praying for a Church in Kattrapalli (AP), Please pray for me and my ministry. I am praying for you on regular basis. Thanking you, I....Love....You. Albert C. Arumugam.

White Fields January 1, 2021 Page 5

2020... A Year in Review

Aaron Whisnant, Liberia

The year 2020 was a challenging one for the entire world and its inhabitants, but we are blessed through God that we made it through by His grace. We like to observe a moment of silence in remembering of those who lost their lives! May their souls and the souls of faithful departed rest in peace.

During these times of challenges, and uncertainty, the work of the cross was being done of which we have 82 souls were won over to Christ. Of this number, 40 was won through our soul winning campaign during January and February respectively before all mass gathering was stopped to by our government because of COVID19 in March.

After about three months, we asked to return to services with several measures which scared away members from attending, scared visitation and other means of evangelism until September of this year when people began to allow evangelists in their homes, and members started getting courage to attend services.

Meanwhile, there was some of our brethren who was able to have revival services and others were not allowed still depending on where you are situated.

Prayer requests:

- 1. Please join us in prayer for a mini bus to be purchased for our souls winning campaign (\$9000.00). We carried instruments on our heads from community to community so to have mass crusade. As a result, we are limited to go any further and then less souls are won. Imagine you fishing in a single lake with all kinds of fishing materials year after year, will enough fish still available to catch? This happening to us we are ready but not mobile to go.
- 2. We need prayers for some of our preachers who are in great need for support:

Bro Patrick Lewis Virginia Church

Bro. Jackson Korkollie Saint Faith Church

Bro. Christopher Smith New Life Church

Bro. Eld. P C. Sanndy Believe in God Church

3. Support of Widows, there are some Widows in our churches here that really need help and in the community as well. Christian and non-Christian widows be supported with rice, soap, and small cash for transport every first Saturday of the month

We are blessed God for the funds provided to buy rice among members of the churches here in Liberia. This is the Triumph Church Of Christ received their share.

This gesture was so great to us as preachers for our members because they needed it so greatly.

Due to lots of restrictions, I was only able to visit with six preachers in this 2020. God bless you all.